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SECURITY EVENT REPORT 87-0)
Nine Mile Point Unit 41 and Unit (2
S0-410/NFF-54

on July 28, 1987, at 1120 hours, Security Mnna?enrrt was pade asare of
che subject fncident. An {nvestigation was nredistely initiated to
ascertain the circunstances involved and to jdentify the causes.

The Nuclear Security Department, Aas noted 4n & recent Systematic
Assessment of Licensee Performance FReport (EALP), “deronsirates
cont inued commitment to excellence and self improvement®, Conseguently,
a new "Commitment to Excellence" program §s being developed which
encourages guards to becore wmore actively involved in the overall
gecurity coperation. A particular segnent of this progran encourages the
guard to spend more of his/her off~nours time in their respective plants
{dentifying any potential problems, Accordingly, on Tuesday, July 28,

guards patrolling Unit 2 jdentified a potential breach in the

ETREN © Security Management.,

State s taken from the guards indicated that they entered the
roof at approximatel 11:1% and proceeded to climb a ladder
leading to trv[ N o S0 o SECORIMLT N TE 2 A S5 o ! R accessible through
a access hatch, At this point they discoveres ouvers”™ in the open
position and guestioned the 96 sguare inch reguirement. The twd guards
hen climbted back down the ladder; one rerained poste” while the other

uard contacted Security Supervision for further evaluation,

In consultation with Security Management it was detervined thaSeddibomm
z inch
u

jouvers in the open position did in fact exceed the §& squar

reguirerent, HKowever, the problem was not 80 puch the louver b .
accessibility to the "access hatch" alse it was deterrined that the
physical barrier was not sufficient to meet the criteria of J0CKK
273.2(f)(2). Upon discovery, as previously noted, the Dbreach was
immediately and effectively addressed by Security Supervision in
accordance with the Site Security Safeguards and Contingency Fian,

At approxinately 1400 hours on Thursday, June 30, 1987, Lhe ladder was
permanently repoved from the wall on the roof
precluding unauthorized entry to the "access hatch", itionally, the

ccess hatch remains locked with the security padlock and access to the
Wroof continues to be controlled by security and the
Station Shift Supervisor,

Furthermore, a +ork reguest is currently being circulated to remove the
existing wire od replace it with materjals sufficient to reet the

criteria of JOCFR 73.2(f)(2).

Security Management has reiterated the importance of each and every one
of us involved in the Security Operation and we strive to continue our
¢ amitment to excellence and self improvement,




